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COMMITTEE ACTION
At its April 19, 2011 meeting, the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee approved Substitute Motion 2011-0123 with three ayes, no nos and one excused. The motion was amended to correct the Council district in which Mr. Morrow lives. The motion stated he lived in District 8 when he actually lives in District 3.
SUBJECT

A motion related to the confirmation of Aaron Morrow to the Seattle-King County Taxicab Advisory Commission.
SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2011-0123, would confirm the Executive’s appointments of Mr. Morrow to the Seattle-King County Advisory Commission.  
BACKGROUND
In late 2009 King County and the City of Seattle passed companion legislation that created the Seattle-King County Taxicab Advisory Commission. King County and Seattle recognized the need for a broad-based advisory commission to advise both governments on issues related to the taxi industry. 
The mission of the commission is “…to study regulations, rules, policies and issues relevant to the provision of high-quality taxicab service in the city of Seattle and King County while ensuring the economic viability owning and driving taxicabs, and to make recommendations to the city of Seattle and King County on these matters.” The commission is required to deliver an annual report to the city of Seattle and King County that outlines the work of the commission during the prior calendar year as well as its anticipated work program for the following calendar year.
Membership and Appointing Authorities
Ordinance 16682 establishes the following categories of representation and the associated appointing authorities:

· Three members who own taxicab licenses (King County appoints two);

· Three members who drive taxicabs but who are not owners (Seattle appoints two);

· Three members who represent customers from the hospitality industry, tourism industry or medical facilities (King County appoints one, Seattle appoints one and the other 10 commission members appoint the third person from this customer interest group);

· One member who has a disability or who represents persons with disabilities (King County appoints)
· There are 11 members in all; membership terms are staggered.
Appointees
Mr. Morrow has been appointed to position #8 representing persons with disabilities for a term of three years expiring June 30th, 2014. Mr. Morrow has been a special project coordinator with Eastside Union Hill High School District; a mentor for group discussions with students helping them develop coping skills for challenges they face; a volunteer phone staffer for a crisis line service; and for over 15 years has been an active and effective advocate for persons with disabilities serving on disability advisory committees in the state of California as well as Washington, including serving on King County’s Wheelchair Accessible Taxicab Advisory Committee.
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